
 
  

REFLECTION  

A Winter Prayer 
Let us huddle together today, 
our community a place of warmth in our lives 
as we share the flame of hope and connection. 
Let us allow the frost of isolation and bitterness to melt away 
as we open ourselves to a sense of peace and spirit. 
We extend our thoughts to all those who are cold, 
lacking shelter or love to keep them warm. 
Let us wrap our prayers around them and each other like scarves, 
and wish each other safe journeys through the storm. 
May we be insulated from fear as the earth is insulated by the snow, 
And, like bulbs, may we continue to grow and open inside, despite the cold, 
Ready for the spring, to stretch and grow towards justice. 
Amen 
 

Kate Wilkinson 

 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

To all members of the All Saintsô School Community, 
 
P&F Meeting: Tuesday 20 June 
Next weekôs P&F meeting will be held on Tuesday 20 June not Wednesday night as 
per usual. It will begin at the usual time of 7pm. The meeting has been changed due 
to the fact that the second State of Origin game is being played on Wednesday night.  
At this monthôs P&F meeting, Bernadette Kreutzer, an Executive Officer of the óQld 
Parents & Friends Federationô, will be the guest speaker. Bernadette has been invited 
to share how other P&F groups operate to best serve their respective school 
communities. All parents and carers are invited to attend and share their ideas and 
thoughts. 
  
Kalbar Show: 23-24 June 2017 
Please read the attached flyer for information regarding entries that individual students can make for the up-
coming Kalbar Show.   
 
Pick-Up Zone 
It is wonderful to see so many families making use of the afternoon ópick-upô 
zone. As the photo indicates there is a small crowd of students who wait patiently 
to be collected each afternoon. 
Thank you to those parents/carers/grandparents who use this collection method 
each day. I would like to remind everyone of the following points: 

¶ Please display your family name tag to ensure that your child/children to be 
collected are ready to go. 

¶ Please let your child/children know that you are collecting them in the ópick-
upô zone so that they are waiting in the correct location. 

¶ Please be mindful of not blocking Oliver St or driveways.  

¶ Please be wary of the Fassifern bus that calls in to collect students from school each day. Unfortunately 
the bus did clip a family vehicle this week. No-one was hurt thankfully but the driver of the vehicle was 
frustrated and shaken as she watched the bus come closer and closer. Please give the bus as much room 
as possible so that it can navigate its way to the kerbside. The bus company has also been contacted 
asking them to take more care around our school. 
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Winter Harvest Festival: Saturday 1 July 
When the Mercy Sisters came to the Boonah district in 1957, not only did they staff our school they also 
walked throughout the district offering help, support and service to the people in Boonah and the surrounding 
townships. 
This is a wonderful legacy and role model for our school to continue: finding opportunities to serve support and 
give back to our local and wider community. 

 
Such an opportunity has arisen with the up-coming Winter Harvest 
Festival on Saturday 1 July. Some students in Years 5 & 6 have 
volunteered to help out on the day to organise games and 
activities for the younger children. All games/activities have been 
arranged by the Council. Our students will have the responsibility 
of organising any participants and keeping the area clean and tidy. 
All members of the school community are invited to attend the 
event.   

 
Details about the event are as follows: 
Location: Aratula Community Sports Complex, Carter Road 
Date: Saturday 1 July 
Time: 10am ï 4pm 
 

 
Fundraising Event: Wear your Team colours or Wear your hair in a ócrazyô style - Wednesday 21 June 
Next Wednesday students are invited to participate in a fundraising event. Given that Wednesday 21 June  is 
the next State of Origin game, students are invited to wear their favourite ósporting teamô colours to school.  
Given that our last ócrazyô hair was washed out, students are invited to ódressô their hair in an unusual or crazy 
manner.  
Students may: 

¶ ódressô their hair with gel in an usual, crazy way 

¶ wear a wig or a ófunnyô hat or headband 
 
Students are not to dye or colour their hair. Whatever is added to their hair must be gone by the next day of 
school.  
 
For the óprivilegeô of wearing team colours or wearing their hair in a ócrazyô manner, students will be asked to 
give a gold coin donation.  All money raised will be donated to our local St Vincent de Paul Society to support 
their annual Winter Appeal. Please support this fundraising event as much as you can. 
 
School Athletics Carnival: Thursday 22 June  
We have booked the track at Coronation Park for Thursday 22 June, the second last day of the term. All 
students will participate in this event. Friday 23 June has been marked as the date for our field events which 
will be held at school.  
 
Staff Long Service Leave 
Congratulations to the following staff members who will be enjoying some well-deserved long service leave in 
the very near future: 

¶ Mrs Rebelo ï will be on leave next week. 

¶ Mrs Vague ï will be on leave for the first 3 weeks of Term 3.  

¶ Mrs Douglas ï will be on leave for the first week and a half of Term 3.  
 
Enjoy your time off. Travel safe and enjoy! 
 
When relief staff is employed, they are provided with a comprehensive plan to ensure that the learning for the 
students is uninterrupted. 
 
Congratulations toé. 

¶ Eli B for his selection and participation in the State Regional AFL Competition. (Held nearly 2 weeks ago) 

¶ Emily N and Bella F for their selection and participation in the Met West and President Cup Hockey 
Competition. (Played this week) 

 
 
 



 
Dates to Remember: 

Dates: Event/Activity: 

Tues 20 June  P&F meeting: 7pm 

Wed 21 June  Fundraising event: Wear your team colours and/or óCrazyô hair day 
Discus field event: BSHS 
State of Origin: Game 2 

Thurs 22 June School Athletics: Track events ï Coronation Park 

Fri 23 June  School Athletics: Field events ï Frank St Oval 

 
Take care and have a good weekend.   
 
Shane Seymour 
Principal 
 

 

APRE REPORT 

Friday Morning Assembly 
Our Preps led the assembly this morning. They have been investigating the creation story in the Bible and other creation 

stories such as that of the Rainbow Serpent. They are learning that all Godôs creation is good and that we are called to be 

stewards of that creation and to do all that we can to care for the world around us.  

 

Prayers Please 

There are many in our community who are in need of our prayers. We pray for those who are unwell or battling to cope 

with daily life or who are facing seemingly insurmountable problems and we ask our heavenly Father to give them the 

gifts they need to go on. 

 

Feast daysðCorpus Christi 

This Sunday the Church celebrates the feast of the Body and Blood of Christ or Corpus Christi as it was originally known. 

The feast arose in thirteenth century Belgium in response to debates about the real presence and a resultant upsurge in 

eucharistic piety. It was extended to the entire Western Church by a decree of Pope Urban IV in 1264. The 1969 calendar 

reform combined the old observances of Corpus Christi and the Precious Blood (on July 1) into a solemnity which 

celebrates the Lordôs abiding presence with us in the gift of the Eucharist. www.liturgybrisbane.net.au 

 

First Communion 

On Sunday at Sacred Heart Harrisville and All Saintsô Boonah, the last groups of children will make their first 

Communion. Please keep the children and their families in your prayers as they continue on their sacramental journey. 

Thank you very much to the Rosary makers for their gifts of handmade rosary beads for each child.  

  

Just a thought... Be ever ready to praise, to encourage, to stimulate, but slow to censure é to condemn.     

Catherine McAuley 

  

Have a great week ahead. 

 

Karen 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWS  

The All Saintsõ Shooting  Star Award  
Congratulations to the following students who were selected by their teachers for the S hooting Star  
awards . 

 

Prep   -  Heidi F 
Yr 1W - Olivia O 
Yr 2F  - Riley C 
Yr 2V  - Archer N 
Yr 3S  - Luke Mc 
Yr 4RD  - Jim S 
  - Levi H 
Yr 4W - Indi J 
Yr 5/6B - Harry W 
Yr 5/6C - Jaiden G 

 



  
 
The All Saintsõ Shining Star Award 
Congratulations to the following students who were selected by their teachers for the S hining Star  
awards . 

 
Prep  -  Whole of Class 
Yr 1W - Alexa J 
Yr 2F  - Ryan C 
Yr 2V  - Stevie-Lee J 
Yr 3S  - Eli M 
Yr 4RD - Anthony K 
  - Emily N 
  - Drew M 
Yr 4W - Declan R 
Yr 5/6B - Austin V 
Yr 5/6C - Ruby G 
 
 

FAT RABBIT MAGIC CAPTIVATES YEAR 2 STUDENTS  
Students of 2V have embraced the Fat Rabbit phenomenon in recent weeks.  They have read the three Fat 
Rabbit books, written by author Wayne Patterson and have been very busy writing their own versions of Fat 
wŀōōƛǘΩǎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎΦ   ²ŀȅƴŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŘǊŜŀƳŜŘ ƻŦ ŎŀǇǘǳǊƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ Cŀǘ wŀōōƛǘ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ 
was motivated to do so after he was diagnosed with Motor Neuron Disease in 2015.  
 

²ŀȅƴŜ tŀǘǘŜǊǎƻƴ ƛǎ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ƳƛƴŜΣ ǎƻ L ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  Wayne 
ǿŀǎ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ Cŀǘ wŀōōƛǘ ŀnd has been reading some of their stories 
on the Fat Rabbit Facebook page.  
 

As well as writing some amazing stories, students have also been growing their very own Carrot Top Islands, 
which is where Fat Rabbit lives.  
 

To learn more about Fat Rabbit and Wayne Patterson, visit Carrot Top Island www.carrottopisland.com or the 
Fat Rabbit Facebook page.  
 

 

LEARNING  SUPPORT 

Reading Books for Older Girls 

ALBA SERIES:  
A set of 12 books aimed at older catch up readers, especially girls, who have gaps in the phonics knowledge. 
The Alba Series series features a strong and resourceful heroine that will have special appeal to older girls. 
The books tell a story of Alba whose father, a scientist, is trying to save apple trees from being destroyed by 
bugs. Our girl hero becomes involved in many adventures in her quest to help her father. 

The 12 books offer a recap of the simple part of the phonic code, starting at CVC/CVCC words, adjacent 
consonants, consonant digraphs (ch, sh, th, ck, ng, qu, wh), -ed and ing suffixes, and then to alternative 
spellings of vowel sounds: óaeô, óeeô, óoeô, óerô, óowô, óighô and óooô. Initial pages focus on targeted words found in 
the story as well as a vocabulary page to establish or recollect meaning. Two beat words used in the text are 
split into syllables to help the decoding process. 

Click on the following link for information about the Alba Series and other series: 
http://www.speld.org.au/files/resources/speld_qld_phonics_brochure_2.pdf 

 
 

 

http://www.speld.org.au/files/resources/speld_qld_phonics_brochure_2.pdf
http://mailhq.pivotalagency.com.au/t/i-l-uuhixl-qtddlitc-r/


 

BIRTHDAYS   

 
Wishing these students a very  

Happy Birthday !  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

P&F NEWS 

Next P&F Meeting 
The next meeting of the P&F will be Tuesday 20 June at 7pm in the school library.  
 
Bernadette Kreutzer, an Executive Officer of the óQld Parents & Friends Federationô, will be the guest speaker. Bernadette has been 
invited to share how other P&F groups operate to best serve their respective school communities. All parents and carers are invited to 
attend and share their ideas and thoughts. 
 
All are welcome. If you have an item for the agenda, please get in touch with Paul Newlove, President. 
 

P&F Secretary Wanted 
Secretary role: this role can be tailored to suit an individualôs skills. It only requires recording minutes of meetings, 
organising agenda for meetings, circulating meeting notices and attending to correspondence. Please talk to Clare Brandon 
if you are interested. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Paul Newlove 
President  
0427 636 163 
pnewlove2@gmail.com 
 

 

CHOIR  NEWS 

Choir r ehearsals are held in the library at 2.00pm on Thursday with Mrs Eastman. New members are 
always welcome to join.   Please see Mrs Eastman for the form if you wish to join. 
Performance opportunities will be timetabled each term so we will have some great goals to work 
towards.  

 
 

From 

Mrs Caryn Eastman 

eastmanmusic@gmail.com 

All Saints Choir Director 

B.Ed., DipMus.T., Dip.T., ATCL, LTCL, A.Mus.TCL, A.Mus.A. 
 

 

 

 

 

Jun 16 Chloe K Yr 1 

  Jaiden N Yr 3 



TUCKSHOP ROSTER 

TERM 2 - 2017 

DATE VOLUNTEER BAKING EGGS 

23/6 Heff, Clare Brandon, 
Bernie Blair, Els & Karen  

Rosie Stanford, 
Rachel Kriel 

Valkyrie Blacksmith 

 

We apologise if we have forgotten to add anyone. If you would like to volunteer that would be wonderful, 

please contact Els Forde on 0407 253 283 or Karen Schefe on 0428 684 490 for further details.  

 

 
  





 

   


